Glapwell Parish Council Zoom Council Meeting April 29th 2021

Present: Cllr. Tony Trafford, Cllr. Clive Fleetwood, Cllr. John Jepson, Cllr. Rachael Hibbert, Cllr. Chris Mellard-Sibley. John Marriott (RFO), Nicki Senior (Clerk)

1x Member of Public

Agenda Item	
14/21 Apologies for absence None	
I5/21 Declarations of interest None	
I6/21 Public Forum	
17/21 Minutes of previous meeting March 25 th 2021	
Minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record	
Grant for £1000 not £100 on page 5	
That notwithstanding minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record	
I8/21 Reports:	
19/21/01 Police report – No incidents to report	
19/21/02 Crime report	
Reports of crime have fallen January 2021 to February 2021 by 43%.	
Reports of crime for February 2021 are down by 50% from 2019 but up 50% on 2020.	
19/21/03 Report of drug activity	
Report that drug dealing was taking place in the Young Vanish car park behind Whites Barn	
Schoolchildren are getting off the bus and buying drugs from people in a BMW before going Police have been informed.	g home.
19/21/02 County Councillor – Not in attendance	
a. VAR Signs The Hill/Mansfield Road – Have been reported again Council members have met with ClIr Moesby and Highways:	
 A617 Junction Highways agreed traffic light warranted by constrained by funds. This 	s will be put
on a priority list but Until such time as funds are available changes to signage an island will be actioned	-
• Park Avenue access was also discussed. Highways sympathetic and discussed alterr recommendations can go to BDC on outline planning.	natives. Any
• Back Lane, Highways liked the concept of the triangle to deflect traffic into Pinfo access from either direction. It was suggested that a temporary version be installe by consultation after a 6 month trial.	-
19/21/03 District Councillor – Not in attendance	
19/21 Matters arising (excluding those covered elsewhere on the agenda)	
19/21/01 Resuming face to face meetings	.
As things stand at present, we will be expected to return to face to face meetings from M	•
will be expected to allow members of the public to attend remotely in the first instance	
numbers. An alternative if members are not comfortable with this would be to return to	uelegated
powers for May and return to meetings when this is felt more acceptable.	

It was agreed to return to face to face meetings on May 27th observing all precautions

49/21/02 Annual Meeting and APM

These are scheduled for May 4th 2021 at 6pm and 7.30pm respectively. This was organised to avoid the necessity for more face-to-face meetings than is necessary.

Noted by Councillors

49/21/03 Wildflower planting

Highways had no objection to any sites identified. Consent forms sent to Steve Brunt with Nick Clarke copied in. Cllr. Clough has also followed up.

Cllr. Trafford to call Steve Brunt for update.

49/21/04 Defibrillator update

This is being fitted on Saturday 1st May by the Tom Henson trust. There has been no cost to the council except the electricity supply to it, all installation, upkeep and maintenance is undertaken by the trust. I would like to ask a donation of £200 be made to the Trust. Publicity will be forthcoming and in the future training for interested residents would be a good idea.

Thanks were given and donation of £200 unanimously agreed. GCDG also proposed a donation to Tome Henson charity.

49/21/05 Glapwell in Bloom update

Beds are marked out and rotovation is being planned. Sponsors have been secured for all four beds. Planters have been delivered and are with the nursery.

49/21/06 Local Loop collaboration

As a personal project I would like to explore setting up a Local Loop Hub at the Glapwell centre. Local Loop is a family run initiative that supplies eco-friendly refills of household products and locally produced ecologically friendly items and artisan foods. They deliver to Bolsover but no further. I would like to become a distribution hub for them and offer a drop-in session for residents who have no technical knowledge to use our tablets to place orders. Part of this initiative will be awareness raising events of refilling and recycling as well as shop small and local. Also, the Glapwell centre acting as a template for other village halls in the area. Local Loop are very excited about exploring the possibility of a distribution hub.

Unanimously agreed with the inclusion of exploring the concept of a Farmers market at the centre.

49/21/07 Fogger for the centre

At present we have to have a covid clean in-between rentals. This several cuts down how many rentals we can have and would mean each rental requires an hours caretaking. I would like to suggest we obtain a fogger. I have looked at several options and have found one I think suitable.

Cost of unit 514.99 plus VAT Cost of solution 100.00 per 5 ltrs Sports hall will use approximately 50ml per clean Village hall approximately 30ml per clean Protection lasts between 7-14 days depending on footfall. Recommended twice weekly fogging 160ml per week. 5ltr bottle lasts approximately 31 weeks. I have spoken with the company and have written confirmation we would not require full cleans in between rentals just touch surface wipes. This can be carried out by the users as recommend by ACREs latest guidelines.

In the course of enquiries, I have receive an anonymous pledge who will cover the cost of the fogger. Cost to council will be in PPE (mask and glasses) and fluids.

Unanimously Agreed

49/21/08 Grab bag on Sycamore I believe this has now be removed.

49/21/09 Playground maintenance contract

This has been received and will be completed and returned shortly. I contacted them regarding a broken chain on the swing and they came out straight away and fixed it.

49/21/10 Flag and crest arts project

Cllr Trafford talked to Paul Steel at Junction Arts. They could manage the project but the cost to fund an artist to run workshops will be between £1000-£5000 depending on sessions required.

Parish Council will run the initiative as an independent project. Cllr. Trafford will looking at any funding available. GCDG (via Cllr. Hibbert) to get community feedback to inform direction of project.

49/21/11 Neighbourhood plan update

Cllr. Trafford has contacted the consultant and he is willing to do Glapwell. Quote is pending and an invitation to do a presentation to council will be extended.

50/21 Finance Report 50/21/01 Payments April to date

Date	Details			TOTAL	NET	VAT
01.04.21	E-on	FG PAYG	1	£50.00	£47.62	£2.38
01.04.21	N Senior	Domain Renewal	2	£14.39	£14.39	£0.00
01.04.21	BDC	Trade waste	3	£405.60	£405.60	£0.00
01.04.21	BDC	Trade waste FG	4	£124.28	£124.28	£0.00
07.04.21	BT	Mobile	5	£14.40	£12.00	£2.40
08.04.21	Opus	Hall Elect	6	£151.95	£144.71	£7.24
08.04.21	Opus	Hall Gas	7	£159.37	£151.78	£7.59
08.04.21	Plusnet	Phone & B/band	DD	£47.40	£47.40	£0.00
09.04.21	Business Stream	Hall waste water	8	£34.94	£34.94	£0.00
09.04.21	Business Stream	FG waste water	9	£54.56	£54.56	£0.00
12.04.21	Staff	Salaries	10	£2,027.79	£2,027.79	£0.00
12.04.21	HMRC	PAYE	10	£106.40	£106.40	£0.00
12.04.21	DCC	Staff Pension	10	£113.68	£113.68	£0.00
31.03.21	Unity Trust	Charges	DD	£18.00	£18.00	£0.00
25.03.21	Vault Elec Sec	Maint/Monitoring	133	£228.00	£190.00	£38.00
26.03.21	MUGA	Refund of charges	BACS	£120.00	£100.00	£20.00
31.03.21	PayPal	Charges	DD	£4.66	£4.66	£0.00
15.04.21	E-on	FG Gas	11	£14.45	£13.76	£0.69

£200 Tom Henson Charity

Cllr. Hibbert has obtained a £300 grant £37.00 on easter eggs and £72.00 on printer ink. No VAT Internal Audit - £200 no VAT AGAR to be presented and signed at next meeting. Vault Security - Clerk to review Pete Whites response and advise

50/21/02 Income and expenditure March 2021 Lettings income entered was MUGA not centre

50/21/03 Budget Monitoring Outturn of £46,210

51/21 The Glapwell Centre

51/21/01 Update on Glapwell Centre Redevelopment sub-committee activities Meeting set for Wednesday 5th May 11.30am.

Clerk will set up meeting

52/21 Football Ground and MUGA

52/21/01 Update on GCSA activities

Clerk to remind solicitors to produce contract and sub lease

Cricket Club meeting was positive and they are comfortable with arrangements.

Ground meeting arranged for May 7th 2021 3.30pm with Liam Rooney, John Spokes (Active Derbyshire) and Simon Redding (BCVS) to discuss funding opportunities.

Not heard from GFC regarding the proposed volunteer work. No costs being provided as yet for council approval. **Cllr. Mellard-Sibley has been doing match day risk assessments and will contact Jamie Wajs for update on plans and open discussions on charges for ground use**.

52/21/02 MUGA Bookings

Pleased to report 3 summer bookings on the MUGA. We had to let down a netball enquiry as we don't have posts. It may be worth looking at grants to obtain equipment to make it possible to rent outside of football.

Cllr. Trafford to talk to Active Derbyshire as part of the meeting on May 7th 2021to see if grants are available for other sports.

53/21 Planning matters

None received

54/21 Correspondence

54/21/01 Merger of Derbyshire Neighbourhood Watch 54/21/02 Impact new Parish Carbon Footprint tool All other correspondence addressed in meeting items

55/21 Date of next meeting May 27th 2021

56/21 Resolution by Chair to exclude Press and Members of the public for the remaining agenda items under Schedule 12 of the Local Gov Act 1972

No press or public present